
Public Discussion About PPP Loan 
Program Reveals Perception 
Pitfalls
When Congress created the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and 
Economic Security (CARES) Act, the Paycheck Protection 
Program was a cornerstone of the financial relief offered to 
small business owners. At the time, businesses such as 
restaurants, hotels, retailers and gyms were forced to furlough 
or lay off workers in droves.
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When Congress created the Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act, the 
Paycheck Protection Program was a cornerstone of the financial relief offered to small business 
owners.

At the time, businesses such as restaurants, hotels, retailers and gyms were forced to furlough or lay 
off workers in droves. In response, the federal government authorized one of the most far-reaching 
economic assistance packages in United States history – $2.2 trillion to help individuals and small 
businesses stay afloat during the coronavirus pandemic. Of that, $349 billion was allotted for 
forgivable loans for small businesses through the Paycheck Protection Program. Another $310 billion 
was authorized in late April, bringing the total amount of PPP financing available to $660 billion.

The PPP was “designed to get cash in the hands of suffering small businesses quickly, with less red 
tape and fewer guardrails than the SBA’s existing loan programs. It is designed to incentivize 
business owners to keep employees on payroll by offering them loan forgiveness,” the Washington 
Post noted at the program’s launch.

But in the months since the funds were distributed, the public narrative around the PPP has shifted to 
criticism of some businesses that received the loans.


